## Memo

**To:** City Council

From: Amy E. Gilson, P.E., Director of Public Works

**Date:** August 24, 2017

**Re:** Lovett Street Project

This memo is to advise you of three changes that have been made to date on the above mentioned project. These changes were approved by administration in order to keep the project moving and the first two items will be reflected in the final balancing change order for the project.

The first change was to insert two valves on the Cochran Ave. watermain to get a good enough kill on the 1886 watermain for the contractor to connect. We have used this process in the past and it works really well. The total cost of inserting the two 4-inch valves live is \$13,200.00.

The second change was for a pipe that was encountered that was not on any plans or identified in the MISS DIG markings. The pipe resembled a gas main, so it was necessary to have Consumers verify if it was in fact gas main and if it was live. It was an abandoned gas main. The delay cost the contractor \$ 1,500.00.

The third change was when they encountered the old coal chutes. We contracted a local mason to brick those up properly. He will be billing the City directly for that work.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

cc: Gregg Guetschow, City Manager